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Donôt Miss This! 
 

 What: ñConstructing a Low  
                Maintenance  Pondò 
Where: Missouri Botanical Garden    
             Ridgway Center 
             Beaumont Rm  
When:   Tuesday, January 27

th 
, the    

              LAST TUESDAY at 7pm 
Who: Aaron Burchett, Vice President  
             of Pond Market 

 

1  
Wo rd,   

   The best ponds take all those things into account up front to 

avoid problems later.                                                                                               

Aaron Burchett, is vice president and part owner of Pond  Market 

which was established in 1997.  Burchett began building and main-

taining garden ponds in the late 1990s.  Most of his experience has 

come from performing field work,  maintenance and pond con-

struction for residential and commercial customers.   He has 

worked extensively with most pond products now on the market 

and has experience in both installation and repairs.  He provides 

seminars and presentations for koi and water garden clubs national-

ly.  His company website is www.pondmarketcom. 

 In spring, a young manõs fancy may turn to love, but              
gardeners dream of warm days, fresh dirt and flowing                        

water.  Sometimes the òfancyó is actually a fantasyñ-on cold 

snowy days, we stare out the window and 

dream about what we want to do with 

the landscape and the problem spots.  

We start poring over plant catalogs and 

driving by our favorite garden centers to 

check the level of activity.  Water garden-

ers dream about what the ultimate pond 

and waterfall could be like.                        

If you are one of those water garden 

dreamersñand are planning to take ac-

tion as soon as the weather permitsñthe January meeting of 

the St Louis Water Gardening Society is for you.  Clearly, you 

canõt yet get out the shovels and start digging in the frozen tun-

dra, but this is a perfect time to draw up plans, set budgets, look 

at equipment and think about plants and fish.   

 How big can it be?  How many fish will it support?  Is your 

proposed site a good one?  Is it in sun or shade?  

5ŀǾƛŘ {ǘŀƘǊŜ {ǘŜǾŜ aŜǘȊƭŜǊ {ǘŜǾŜ IŀǊǊƛǎ {ƘŜǊǊȅ bŜƭƳǎ 

SLWGS Officers Elected at November Pot Luck Meeting 
     The St. Louis Water Gardening Society held its 2014 bien-

nial election at the meeting in November, which also included  

one term.  Steve Metzler  was elected for one year  

as vice president replacing Alice Gibson.   Steve 

Harris was elected treasurer for one year, replacing 

Rita Zeitz.  Sherry Nelms was elected secretary   

replacing Diane Heuvelman who stepped in when 

the annual pot luck dinner and social.  Taking office this month 

as president is Dave Stahre replacing Joe Summers who served                                                          

  /ƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƴƎ ŀ [ƻǿ aŀƛƴǘŜƴŀƴŎŜ tƻƴŘ  
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LƴǘŜǊƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ²ŀǘŜǊƭƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ²ŀǘŜǊ DŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ !ƴƴƻǳƴŎŜǎ нлмп /ƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ 
     Visitors to the Denver Botanical Garden were invited to vote for their favorite new water lilies in the International    
Waterlily and Water Gardening Societyõs competition.  A total of 700 votes were cast in the public voting, said Tamara   
Kilbane, senior horticulturist at Denver Botanical Garden, who conducts the IWGS competition. Voters chose winners in 
three categories:  Hardy water lilies, tropical water lilies and intersubgeneric water lilies (hybrids created by crossing hardy 
and tropical lilies.) 
      A panel of expert judges also chose winners in the same categories as well as best new water lily overall. 

WǳŘƎŜǎ /ƘƻƛŎŜǎ 
.Ŝǎǘ bŜǿ [ƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ .Ŝǎǘ bŜǿ ¢ǊƻǇƛŎŀƭ [ƛƭȅ 
bȅƳǇƘŀŜŀ ϥaƛƭƪȅ ²ŀȅϥ 

.ǳŀŦŀƘ DŀǊŘŜƴΣ ¢ƘŀƛƭŀƴŘ 

мǎǘ tƭŀŎŜ IŀǊŘȅ ²ŀǘŜǊƭƛƭȅ 
Nymphaea ϥ[ŜƳƻƴ aŜǊƛƴƎǳŜϥ 

¢ƻƴȅ aƻƻǊŜ, ¦{! 

мǎǘ tƭŀŎŜ ¢ǊƻǇƛŎŀƭ ²ŀǘŜǊƭƛƭȅ 
bȅƳǇƘŀŜŀ ϥDƻƻŘ aƻǊƴƛƴƎϥ 

LǩǇƻƭ ¢ŀƪǳƭΣ ¢ƘŀƛƭŀƴŘ 

tŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ /ƘƻƛŎŜ ²ƛƴƴŜǊǎ 
мǎǘ tƭŀŎŜ IŀǊŘȅ ²ŀǘŜǊƭƛƭȅ 
bȅƳǇƘŀŜŀ ϥ{ƛŀƳ .Ŝŀǳǘȅϥ 

tŀƛǊŀǘ {ƻƴƎǇŀƴƛŎƘΣ ¢ƘŀƛƭŀƴŘ 

 мǎǘ tƭŀŎŜ LƴǘŜǊǎǳōƎŜƴŜǊƛŎ ²ŀǘŜǊƭƛƭȅ 
bȅƳǇƘŀŜŀ {ƛŀƳ tǳǊǇƭŜ н Σ tŀƛǊŀǘ {ƻƴƎǇŀƴƛŎƘΣ ¢ƘŀƛƭŀƴŘ  

All photos provided by Tamara Kilbane  



Presidential Ponderings  
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Well, folks, Iõve been told that my pond stories have been     pop-

ular in some corners.  That being said Iõve decided to       resume 

where I left off with the story.  As you may recall I moved my 

fish into Sherry Nelmõs basement in January of 2012. We initially 

borrowed a show pool but later switched to kiddie pools to hold 

the koi while we planned a pond. We had      problems with leaks 

but decided to try one last time and be  super careful not to dam-

age the liner. 

Things went well for about a week and then we started  noticing 

water again. GRRRH!  We decided to just clean up the water but 

it soon became obvious that the leak was getting worse. I decided 

on one last desperate plan to save things.                                                                                     

My idea was to òdiaperó the pool with the liner from my former 

pond. Knew there was a reason I kept it the plan was to roll the 

liner up and put it next to the pool, lower the water level in the 

pool and then pull the pool  back and unroll the liner under it.  

Once it was half-way under, Iõd pull the pool back the other way 

and finish unrolling the liner the rest of the way.   

Problem:  As we pulled the pool over we found a small slit in the 

bottom.  We tried patching it but were not able to do much  ex-

cept to slap some Gorilla tape on it.  We got the liner under the 

pool but discovered the second problem:  The liner didnõt com-

pletely surround the pool!   

The fun was just beginning!                                                            

Stay tuned for the next installment! 

David Stahre 

   Well to paraphrase the movie òPoltergeistó , 
ò[Iõm] baaaak!ó   Itõs been two years since I was  

president and I have to admit the break was nice.  

I have to commend Joe on the job he did as 

president, particularly in bringing in some inter-

esting speakers, but itõs nice to be òback in the saddleó so to speak.  

To refresh your memory and to introduce myself to those who have 

joined us since I last served:  I grew up in Florida, spent 20 years in 

the Air Force as a C-141 instructor pilot and staff officer.  I have two 

daughters (one in Seattle, the other in Tacoma, Washington) and a 

granddaughter who is two.   A lot of things have changed since I was 

president last, most notably is Alice Gibsonõs illness.  Iõm sad to say 

that Alice Gibson has been under the weather for some time and not 

able to function in her numerous capacities for the club.  It will, no 

doubt, require SEVERAL persons to fill her shoes for the group.  

Already Gail Abernathy has picked up Water Word editor duties and 

Mary Nies is handling our website. Iõm still getting our speakerõs pro-

gram together.   I have Aaron Burchett scheduled for January.  Heõll 

be giving a presentation entitled òPond Construction with Low 

Maintenance in Mind.ó  He always does a great job and Iõm looking 

forward to it.  In February Chris Siewing will be talking about his 

gigantic pondless waterfall    project in Lake St. Louis.   For March I 

have Jeff Robson from the Bonsai Society of Greater St Louis.  I also 

have commitments from the Audubon Society, the St Louis Zoo and 

many others.  Iõll have more information as commitments are firmed 

up and schedules are de-conflicted. 

 


